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President John Ritchie and Board Members,

I recently met with principals, District Office Personnel, and a Board member who 
represents the people who live in WSD Precinct #4 to discuss a Level II Boundary 
Adjustment in West Haven. The committee included Dave Hales, Heather Neilson,  Trent 
Bills, Kristen Kearl, Tami Thompson, Larry Hadley,  Paul Widdison and myself.  The 
principals, PTA/PTO and School Community Council members from Country View, 
Kanesville, and West Weber Elementaries were also included on the committee.

The above-mentioned committee members ask that you consider the following changes to 
address the increasing enrollment at Kanesville Elementary caused by development.

● Construction is in progress on a new subdivision going in near 3275 South 5100 
West. No students will be affected by this change. The committee recommends 
that all students from this area attend Country View Elementary. 

● New development is occurring at approximately 1925 S 2300 West. Fourteen 
students will be affected by this change. Six of the fourteen students already 
attend West Weber on boundary exceptions. The other eight students will be 
given the option to attend West Weber Elementary or continue to attend 
Kanesville Elementary. Transportation would continue to be provided.

It is important to note that West Weber and Country View can easily handle an influx of 
students for the time being and these changes do not necessitate a modification to junior 
high boundaries. Maps of the proposed changes to both areas are attached to this email for 
your review.  

Thanks,

Mary Jo Williams
Director of Elementary Education
Weber School District
801-476-7874


